

March 2, 1944

LITCHFIELD, ILLINOIS

Dear Friend Phog:

It was mighty nice of you to write me in response to the letter I had sent you a few weeks before Christmas, concerning one of our special booklets that I thought would make a nice Holiday remembrance to your fellow Rotarians.

I am sure the framed membership plaque, which you presented to your members, was received with real appreciation.

Perhaps the situation for next year won't be the same, if your club changes its presidents annually, as most Rotary Clubs do. However, there might still be an opportunity for you to use one of our booklet numbers as a unique greeting to many of your friends, and if you are interested in looking over some of our material, I will be happy to send you some specimen copies.

It seems that your name gets into the papers once in a while, and I was interested in reading the "U P" report this past month from Kansas City outlining some of your ideas for basketball rule changes. The "NEA" published a shot of you with two of your players, Barrington and Dick, and I saw this just one day last week in the Illinois State Journal from Springfield.

I have been a keen basketball fan since my days in high school and college, and can appreciate the fine leadership you are giving not only to the Kansas University team, but to basketball generally.

I hope that some day we may have the pleasure of having you visit us here at the House of Sunshine in Litchfield.

The House of Sunshine

The Henry F. Henrichs
Publications

Sincerely,

Garth Henrichs

. . . HOME OF SUNSHINE PUBLICITY